
   

Journa l of Sisterhood ðMarch 2017  

March  2017      

NAASC 125 th Anniversary -  A Day of Sisterhood  
Joy Smith, Cõ88, NAASC  Membership Chairperson  

The National Association of 

Spelman College (NAASC) was 

founded on May 19, 1892 and 

this year will mark the 125 th 

Anniversary of the organizati on. 

To celebrate this significant 

milestone in the NAASCõs 

history, the Membership 

Committee is happy to 

announce the partnership 

between NAASC and 

Nordstrom for a day of 

sisterhood and shopping.     

On April 29, 2017 at 8:30 AM, 

alumnae in the Atlanta Met ropolitan area will meet for breakfast in the Ruscello Restaurant at the 

Perimeter Mall Store located at 4390 Ashford Dunwoody Road NE, Atlanta, GA 30346. After breakfast, all 

guests will be treated to an in -store styling presentation and shopping.  

So alum nae across the country donõt feel left out, on April 29 th , during normal store hours, Nordstrom will 

coordinate a nationwide 1 -on -1 shopping date with Nordstrom personal stylists. Look for an  EVITE from 

Nordstrom to register .  If you are in Atlanta the deadline to register will be April 20 th and outside Atlanta , 

April 13 th . A complementary event gift will be made available to Spelman Sisters who meet the deadline.  

The Membership Committee is excited that Nordstrom decided to partner with the  NAASC for such a 

momentous occasion. In addition to experiencing a day of shopping and sisterhood, we hope that this 

celebration will increase the visibility and the number of members in the NAASC. The NAASC and 

Nordstrom believe this shopping event honors Spelman Alumnae putting their best foot forward in style to 

celebrate the 125th Anniversary of the NAASC.  

 

Itõs Election time for NAASC!! 
Be on the lookout for your ballot. Ballots 

will be sent by US mail to NAASC 

members th at were financial for the 2016 

Fiscal Year (July 1, 2015 - June 30,2016).   Election 

ballots will be mailed before or not later than 

March 20, 2017 they must be return postmarked 

on or before March 31, 2017 and results will be 

presented in the Tellerõs report at the NAASC 

Annual Meeting to be held on May 20, 2017.   Be 

sure to cast your ballot, your vote COUNTS!
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From The Presidentõs Desk 
March has come in with a roar! As we celebrate Women's History Month, we should 

reflect on the Spelman sisterhood, whe re we and many of our classmates are 

examples of women that have overcome many obstacles to make life better for the 

next generation. Yes.  Each one of us is a trailblazer in some form or fashion. It's the 

Spelman way.  

Always remember that The Sisterhood i s strong! As Spelman women, we have an 

obligation to keep it that way. Keeping it strong requires our individual and collective 

hard work in our professions and our communities as well as continuing to be 

connected to our dear Spelman.  This month, let's ce lebrate women...let's celebrate 

Us! 

Sisterly,  

Tara L. Buckner,  Cõ87 

NAASC President  

 

 

Presidentõs Leadership Development Webinar Series 

The leadership development webinar series is free for m embers of NAASC . Webinar info will be sent to 

members prior to t he scheduled webinar date.  Below is the tentative schedule of webinars.  

 

March 26 , 2017   Everything You Want to Know about Event Planning  

April 23 , 2017   TBD 

May 28 , 2017   Our Sisterõs Keeper: Look Beneath the Surface ð the Rise of  Labor  and  

       Sex Trafficking  

June 25 , 2017   I May  Want to Run for Office  

 

 

NAA SC 125th Anniversary Spring Collection is Here!

  

Proceeds from the sale of the 125 th Anniversary 

Forever Spelman Blue Spring Collection will 

benefit the NAASCõs Donald & Isabel Stewart 

Scholarship and the Spelman College 

Granddaughterõs Club.   Membership in the 

Granddaughterõs Club is extended to students 

whose mothers, grandmothers, aunts, sisters, and 

cousins attended Spelman.   The purpose of the 

Club is to study and preserve Spelmanõs history 

and traditions.  

 

https://www.divinico.com/collections/naasc-forever-spelman-blue-collection
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Local  NAASC Events 

Monthly we will feature local NAASC chapter events.  This includes upcoming and past (within 

the previous month) special events, leadership webinars, and meetings.  To have your events 

listed in the monthly newsl etter please forward the information , along with your contact 

information , to correspondingsecretary@naasc.org  no later than the 5 th of the month.  Events 

MUST be NAASC sponsored or related . 

Local NAASC Chapters are Busy!!  

Huntsville Chapter (AL)  

¶ On February 18, 2017, the Huntsville Area Chapter participated in the Union Chapel M.B 

Church Annual HBCU College Fair with special guest speaker Wil Haygood author of The 

Butler, A Witness to History .  Over 10 0 Huntsville area middle and high school students 

participated in the fair which featured over 15 HBCUs.  Huntsville Chapter officers Rosa 

Kilpatrick, Gina E. Jones and Alicia Carelock -Redrick volunteered for the event 

disseminating recruitment information  on the College. The Chapter made contact with 

numerous young ladies with an interest in attending Spelman and have plans to invite these 

young ladies to its annual recruitment event in the fall.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ On April 29, 2017, the Huntsville Area Chapter w ill hold a 30 th Chapter Anniversary/125 th 

NAASC Anniversary òSisterhood Soireeó brunch and worship together on Sunday April 30, 

2017.   
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Los Angeles Chapter (CA)  

¶ The National Alumnae Association of Spelman College - Los Angeles Chapter hosted its 23rd 

Annual Rhapsody in Art Sisters' Awards Jazz Brunch on Sunday, March 12, 2017 at the Loews 

Santa Monica Beach Hotel. Community honorees were actress, pro ducer, and 

philanthropist  Tia Mowry -Hardrict , and director and actress  Salli Richardson -

Whitfield.   Alumnae honorees were  Phylicia Fant  (Senior Vice President, Publicity and Lifestyle 

Marketing, Warner Music Group),  Jamila Hunter  (Senior Vice President, Co medy, ABC), 

and  Karin Gist  (Executive Producer,  Grey's Anatomy ). Entertainment journalist and Spelman 

alumna  Tanika Ray  served as mistress of ceremonies for the event.   

 
 

¶ The NAASC-LA event gathered over 300 alumnae and guests including: actress  Vanessa Bell 

Calloway , former  Access Hollywood  correspondent and journalist  Shaun Robinson , 

actor  Deondre Whitfield  (Queen 

Sugar , husband of community 

honoree Salli Richardson -

Whitfield),  Cory Hardrict  (actor, 

husband of community honoree 

Tia Mowry -Hardrict),  Black -

ish creator  Kenya Barris , 

producer  Debra Martin Chase  , 

actress  Dawnn Lewis , 

actress  Marla Gibbs , actress and 

Spelman alumna  Rolanda Watts , 

and actress and former NAASC -

LA community honoree  Wendy 

Raquel Robinson . 
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New England Chapter (CT, MA, ME, NH, RI, VT)  

¶ Founders Day 2017  - The New England Chapter of the National Alumnae As sociation of 

Spelman College will be celebrating Founders Day 2017 with three events:  

o Saturday, April 8, 10 a.m. - 1 p.m.,  Community Service at the First Baptist Church 

Clothes Closet, 28 North Street, Milford, CT 06460  

o Sunday, April 9, 11:00 a.m. - Worship Service at Mount Aery Baptist Church, 73 Frank 

Street, Bridgeport, CT 06604  

o Sunday, April 9 , we  will dine at a local establishment immediately following worship 

service , Location TBD  

For more information on NE Chapter events contact Michelle Mays at newengland@naasc.org   

DC / MD / VA  Chapters ð Joint Events  

¶ The Columbia, MD; Washington, D.C.; Southern, 

MD; Baltimore, MD; and Northern, VA chapters present  

our Joint Annual Foundersõ Day event on Sunday, April 

23, 2017, from 11 a.m. until 2:30 p.m. It will be held at The 

Hamilton, located at 600 14th Street, NW, Washington, 

D.C.   We look forward to area alumnae joining us at this 

event.  

¶ Tickets are $65 until April 11th.  Early bird spec ia l 

ends April 11 . https://www.eventbrite.com/e/dmv -joint -

spelman -founders -day -celebration -tickets -32596758783 

 

 

 

 

  

¶ Join us as we welco me the 

Spelman College Glee Club during 

their 2017 Concert Tour.   Friday 

March 17th 7:00pm  at Mt . Ennon 

Baptist Church, 9832 Piscataway Rd., 

Clinton MD 20735 .  Purchase tickets in 

advance ($20), or if you are unable 

to attend, donate  toward the event 

using the link below! Students 

Discount ($10) available at the door 

with ID.  

www.eventbrite.com/e/an -evening -

with -the -spelman -college -glee -c lub -

tickets -32610153848 

 

 

 

mailto:newengland@naasc.org
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/dmv-joint-spelman-founders-day-celebration-tickets-32596758783
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/dmv-joint-spelman-founders-day-celebration-tickets-32596758783
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/an-evening-with-the-spelman-college-glee-club-tickets-32610153848
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/an-evening-with-the-spelman-college-glee-club-tickets-32610153848
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/an-evening-with-the-spelman-college-glee-club-tickets-32610153848
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Jacksonville Chapter (FL)  

¶ The Jacksonville Chapter participated in 

the 100 Black Men of Jacksonville Infinite Scholars 

College Fair on Saturday, January 21st at the Jessie 

Ball DuPont Center.  The event f eatured more than 

30 Nat ional, r egional, and local colleges and 

universities that  include d  various historically black 

colleges and universities (HBCUõs). Participants of 

the fair included Florida State College at 

Jacksonville, University of North Florida, Florida A & 

M University , Edward Waters College, The Citadel, 

Shaw University, the Unite d States Naval Academy, 

Bethune -Cookman University, Morehouse College, 

Spelman College and the Mayo School of Health 

and Sciences. More than $16 million in scholarships 

& financial aid have be en offered by participating 

schools to hundreds of area students over the 12 -

year history of the local fair.  Participants included 

more than 200 high school students and parents 

from schools in North Florida and South Georgia.   

Pictured left to r ight are Tia Keitt, Cõ98; Joni Poitier, 

Cõ2002; and Chantel Bryant, Class of 2007. 

 

¶ For Founders' Day , the Jacksonville Chapter will be worshiping on  Sunday, April 9, 2017 at 

10:30 am  at  Greater Grant Memorial AME located at  5533 Gilchrist Rd, Jacksonville, FL 

32219.  This is the Church  home of  Barbara Bouie, Cõ77.  Mrs. Bouie is the Choir direc tor 

at  Greater Grant Memorial A ME.  After Service, the Jacksonville Chapter will have Brunch 

together at a yet to be determined location.  

 

Orlando Chapter (FL)  

¶ The NAASC-Orla ndo Chapter Founders Day Brunch  will be held on Saturday, April 8, 2017 from 

11:30a-2:00p at the Winter Park Community Center.  For more information please email 

briggsracheln@outlook.com   

 

Atlanta & Decatur  Chapter (GA) ð Joint Events  

¶ Founders Day Worship Service , 11:00 am at Sisterõs Chapel, featuring Marian Wright Edelman, 

Cõ60, Founder and President of the Childrenõs Defense Fund.  Attire for the event:  Shades of 

Blue.   

¶ Founders Day Brunch  - Following F ounders Day Worship Service join us for Brunch at M urrellõs 

Café, 700 Martin Luther King Jr Drive NW at the Interdenominational Theological Center .  

Brunch is $20 per person and can be paid upon arrival.  

 

 

 

 

mailto:briggsracheln@outlook.com
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Atlanta Chapter (GA)  

 

Decatur Chapter (GA)  

¶ Save The Date!  Saturday, May 6, 2017 at 3:00 p.m.  Join us for a 

Multi -Generational Tea Party!  This year the NAASC Decatur 

Chapterõs òPamela Bigelow Blue Hat  and White Gloves Tea ó will 

welcome little girls, tweens, teenagers, young adults, distinguished 

wom en , and alumnae  to the Spelman College Atrium for 

afternoon tea and a òWelcome to  Spelman ó event.   Join us as 

we introduce our beloved Spelman College to the next 

generation of women who will change the world!  Get your 

Sundayõs best together for our cele brated Hat and Shoe Parade!  

More info to come  in the April Newsletter!  

 


